
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 2025 
Newsletter 

the Doors 
Behind 

> > > > > > 
Homecoming King and Queen are Crowned! 

Jayden Saxton (King) is crowned by last year’s 
King, Adam Brinkman. Morgan Hoersten 
(Queen) is crowned by 2024 graduate Ryann 
Schroeder. Asher Laudick and Celia Schnipke 
were elected as Miniature King and Queen.  
 
The ceremony was held before the Boys Varsity 
Basketball Team hosted a game against St. 
Henry. The Ottoville boys finished with a 46-43 
win! 
 

Welcoming an Exchange 
Student Ottoville Local Schools would like to 

welcome Francesca Reale. She comes from 
Turin, Italy and is staying with local hosts 
Kimberly Adams and Devin Ricker. 
Francesca joined the exchange program in 
order to discover how people live 
differently in other countries, improve her 
English, and  also because she likes to 
travel. She enjoys reading, listening to 
music, going to the gym, and hanging out 
with friends.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

February 2025 
Events 

Feb 13 → Midterms 
Feb 14 → No School  

(Professional   
Development Day) 

Feb 17 → No School  
(Presidents’ Day) 

Feb 25 → Juniors ACT Test 

> > > > > > 

Yearbook 
Sponsors 

Please message Mr. Kumfer if you’d 
like to advertise your business and 
sponsor our yearbook. Prices for ad 
spaces vary from $40 - $150. 
kkumfer@ottovilleschools.org 
 
 

> > > > > > 

Kindergarten News 

Board 
Meeting 
Minutes 
Updated School Board meeting 
minutes and agenda can now be 
found in the School Board tab on our 
website: www.ottovilleschools.org 
 

Junior Carlie Bellman reads a story to kindergarteners on their 100th day celebration, 
which was filled with construction site activities. 
 

> > > > > > 

Kindergarteners showed off their favorite colors and shared a poem in celebration of 
Martin Luther King Jr. Day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Ready for Battle! 

the Doors 
Behind 

HELP 
WANTE
D! 
> > > > > > 

SUBSTITUT
EBUS 
DRIVERS 
 
SUBSTITUT
E 
CUSTODIA
NS 

> > > > > > 

> > > > > > 

Interested in becoming a part of the 
Big Green family? We are currently 
looking for substitute bus drivers and 
substitute custodians. Call the 
Superintendent’s office (Mr. Jarrod 
Wehri), for more details. 
 

 
It’s Hockey Season 

A group of eighth graders have built battlebots of their own designs in Mr. Kumfer’s 
STEAM class. The eighth graders first learned how to program touch, motion, and 
light sensors to perform different tasks. Now they are ready to battle in an arena, 
utilizing an iPad as a controller. 
 

Seventh graders practice their foot hockey skills in Mr. Castronova’s class, all while 
trying to track and block 10 “pucks” at one time. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stone Fox and His Dog Sled 
Third graders in Mrs. Bonifas’ class have read the book “Stone Fox” by John Reynolds Gardiner, 
and they have begun creating their own dog sleds to carry cargo.  
 


